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This bulletin board assignment was a very enjoyable project for my students and me. My students and I were able to educate the community of Chester by teaching them about diverse culture through the Mexican holiday known as “El Día de los Muertos” or “Day of the Dead”. I combined my bulletin board project from EDFN 725 with my Effective Teaching class that I took this summer with Dr. Penrod. I wanted to find a way to teach students in our community how we live in a pluralistic society and give them a deeper understanding of another culture along with educating them about how another culture feels about death, remembers death, and why they celebrate the way that they do. I also wanted all of Chester elementary along with my high school students to understand how our holidays are comparable and different to Day of the Dead. I felt that doing this project educated my students on the facts of Day of the Dead and made them realize how many people in the United State also celebrate this Mexican holiday. 

My Spanish I students made posters that they displayed throughout the entire school. My Spanish II, III, and IV students taught the elementary K-6th graders about Day of the Dead. They tried to keep the information in a focused, developmentally appropriate level for the classes that they were teaching. I wanted the projects to be creative yet informative. For kindergarten, my Spanish students taught them some Spanish words dealing with Day of the Dead and Halloween and they colored the pictures and practiced the words. In 1st grade, we taught them words about Day of the Dead in a booklet and colored and practiced the words. Next my Spanish II students taught 2nd and 3rd graders about Day of the Dead. In second grade my students spoke up in front of the class and explained Day of the Dead and then they made skeletons that we helped them pin up. Next the other half of my Spanish II class taught third graders about Day of the Dead and taught them Spanish words and showed them some pictures about Day of the Dead. Then we had third grade students decorate and color skulls and we hung them from mobiles from the ceiling in their classroom. The next thing that we did is teach 4th graders about Day of the Dead and we had them decorate masks that resembled ancient Mayan masks. Then my third and fourth year Spanish class taught fifth and sixth graders key terms from Day of the Dead and explained the rituals to them and had them look up words in a Spanish/English dictionary. Then they took the students on scavenger hunts around the school looking for the Spanish words. These projects that my students did showed creativity and were very informative to all of the elementary students. We also talked about how we want these students to share what they learned with their families and other people. I, along with some of the elementary teachers, am going to put pictures and information about this celebration in the Chester School Newsletter. 

All in all, my Spanish students learned many things from this project and also taught our entire school about Day of the Dead and its significance and how it ties into our community and the Mexicans that live and work around us. My big goal was to make our students understand that even though our cultures may be different, celebrations such as Day of the Dead show us how we respect and honor those who have passed away and how significant and respectful we are of their past lives and of those still living. This project was a great success in showing and teaching students about the multicultural world that we live in today. 
